From: Robert B. Grossman [robert.grossman@uky.edu]
Sent: Thursday, September 21, 2006 9:10 AM
To: Kaveh A Tagavi
Cc: Davy Jones; Brothers, Sheila C
Subject: modification of Senate Rule 6.4.1(A)

Hello,

Over the summer, a group of staff and faculty employees led by Carolyn Carter and involved in teaching large numbers of undergraduates came up with new language for Senate Rule 6.4.1(A), which defines the role that instructors who are not faculty employees can play in adjudicating cases of academic offenses.  The proposed new rule is,

If an instructor is not a faculty employee (for example, the instructor is a teaching assistant), then the faculty employee who is ultimately responsible for signing the grade reports for the course shall assume the role of the instructor, unless the chair decides to allow the actual instructor to retain this role.  The chair may also elect to allow another nonfaculty employee who is directly involved with the course (for example, a course coordinator) to assume this role.   In any case, the actual instructor should retain an important consultative role. 
The previous rule did not recognize that some staff employees are treated as "almost faculty" with regard to their course responsibilities.  This phrasing makes it clear that the normal course of action is for the faculty employee to deal with cheating cases, but exceptions can be made for course coordinators, undergraduate laboratory directors, and experienced TAs.

I would like to request that the Senate Council put this proposal on its agenda.  I would be happy to come and discuss it any day other than October 2. 

-- Bob Grossman

A&S Senator, former chair of Ad Hoc Committee on Academic Offenses

----------------------------------------------------------------------

[Sheila here - please see current language of SR 6.4.1.A, below:]
6.4.1.  Jurisdiction


(A) If an instructor is not a faculty employee (for example, the instructor is a teaching assistant), then the faculty employee who is ultimately responsible for signing the grade reports for the course shall assume the role of the instructor.  If there is no such faculty employee, then the chair shall assume this role.  In either case, the actual instructor should retain an important consultative role.  

